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Dear Sirs,

We are residents  of21 Pine Grove which as you are aware is the access road to the school.
First of all well done to the Council in carrying out the resurfacing of this road in recent
months---this all helps.

It goes against my nature to object to planning applications and the quality of the designs
so I don’t intend to.

However  the increase  vehicular journeys is a concern . The Traffic Assessment Report ,
although

professionally presented does not deal with the main issue of traffic movement. A one
system should have been investigated

( it may well have been) but it is my understanding that The Drive which exits onto the
Great North Road was historically bought privately

and an opportunity was missed.

The Drive also exits to the west and links with the Golf Club Road---were there any
negotiations to upgrade this road and agree an exit route onto Georges Wood Road

In the afternoon?

 

Failing all that an increase in both way traffic in Pine Grove is not acceptable from a safety
and environmental point of view—therefore please accept this e mail as an

Objection to the planning application for these reasons.

 

Regards,





